WTB Monthly Meeting         December 10, 2018              Matilda Jocelyn Gage House, Fayetteville
President Sue Savion welcomed us to the Gage House at 3 pm on a snowy Sunday afternoon. Our WTB Mission Statement and Safe Place Declaration were read. She opened the meeting by reading “On Women’s Rights” (p 9, #5) from Quoting Matilda, a book she authored about Matilda Joslyn Gage, one of the true giants in the women’s rights movement. 

Before beginning our program, Sue conducted a brief business meeting summarized below:

a) The booklet “Celebrating the Sacred,” from the recent InterFaith Works faith symbols dedication ceremony was shared.

b) WTB will conduct an Oasis class on Monday, March 19th from 10-11:30 am. Please volunteer to be on the panel and/or invite people interested in learning more about WTB to the class.
c) April Rink, an S.U. Journalism student, has been working on an in depth article on WTB. She has interviewed Danya and Sue, attended Book Club and a Schmai to get a fuller flavor of who we are and what we are about.

d) 2018 World Interfaith Harmony event will be held at Beth Sholom-Chevra, 19 Patsy Lane, off Jamesville Road, Monday evening, 6:30-8:00, February 5th. This year’s theme is “Voices of Harmony.” We have room for a couple more faith traditions who would like to participate.  We should arrive early to help with the shuttle from the parking lot.
e) Braiding Sweetgrass by local author, ESF botany professor, and Potowatamie Native American Robin Wall Kimmerer is the January WTB Book Club selection.  Come join the discussion January 22 at 7 pm. Patti McGuire is hosting the event at her home in Liverpool. 
f) WTB’s January Monthly Meeting on January 7th, 3-5 pm, will be a soup and bread potluck Celebrating Historical Women of Faith held at the CNY Rise facility, 275 W. Seneca Tpk. Thank you, Melek and Turkish community!
g) WTB would like to answer phones for WCNY’s Travel Auction either January 12th or 19th depending on which date works out best for our members.  A sign-up sheet was passed around. Please let Sue or Sis Zucker know if you are interested.

Since the center of our program today is dialogue with some young women from Gage House’s Girl Ambassador Program, Sue reminded us to respect others as we listened and commented. We will break into smaller groups in different rooms of the Gage House and discuss modern versions of the issue highlighted in each room. 
Sue introduced Vanessa Johnson, a fabric artist and actress, who is Director of the Girl Ambassadors of Human Rights Program at the Gage House. Vanessa said the mission of the Gage House interactive museum is to bring this woman’s history back to Fayetteville and women’s lives. Each room represents an aspect of Gage’s legacy:

· Haudenosaunee Room: Gage admired Haudenosaunee culture which gave women opportunities to self-actualize; she was adopted by the Wolf Clan.

· Women’s Rights Room

· Oz Room: Gage’s daughter married L. Frank Baum. Although some of his early writings apologized for the genocide of Native Americans, his later Oz books featured transformative justice in a land with a female ruler, Ozma.
· Local History Room:

· Underground Railroad Room (designed by Vanessa Johnson):  The Gage House was a stop on the Underground Railroad; modern day human trafficking remains a huge problem.

· Religious Freedom Room: In her book Women, Church and State Gage argued that all religions put women down. This view basically got her kicked out of the Women’s Movement and written out of history. It caused a split with Susan B. Anthony, who courted the radical religious right  and Temperance Movement in a focused attempt to get the vote for women above all else. Gage was ahead of the women of her time in championing social justice. 

The Girl Ambassadors, begun in 2012, currently has 15 members trained in dialogue and outreach. They engage in international dialogues through Skype and foreign trips. In the past they have gone to Chile and Sri Lanka; this year are focusing on Ghana. 
Vanessa divided us into groups of five.  In each room a Girl Ambassador facilitated a dialogue around two contemporary topics related to the theme of the room. We had time for each group to visit two rooms before coming together for a closing whole group sharing session.
My group started in the Women’s Rights Room where Sara, a junior at FM, facilitated. Before we began she read Gage Center’s sixteen “Guidelines for Creating a Safe Environment for Dialogue.” The two questions considered were: (1) How do we define each of these groups: American born women, Immigrant women, Refugee women, Undocumented women? How do these definitions impact on our relationships with each other? (2) How do we create bridges between these groups of women? Pertinent quotes were tacked on the wall and we were asked to read the questions and the quotes before responding and discussing. 
Our group next rotated to the Oz room where Laura, also a junior at FM, facilitated on the topic of women in prisons. The two questions were: (1) How do we transform women’s lives so they don’t end up in prison? Why do women commit crimes? What are some alternatives to prison? (2) Who has a stake in maintaining the Prison Industrial Complex for women? Both guides were skilled at listening and moving the conversation forward in a respectful way.

To conclude, we gathered as a whole group to share impressions.  Comments reflected the diversity of group discussions and our appreciation for the opportunity of interacting with these accomplished, knowledgeable young women. Danya thanked Vanessa and the girls, noting that the Girl Ambassadors gave her great hope for the future.   WTB looks forward to future collaborations and dialogues with the Girl Ambassadors of Gage House. 
The meeting ended at 5:15 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,                  
Barbara Bova, 
WTB Secretary.
